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Protecting Services for Seniors and People with Disabilities 

The Jewish Community Relations Council (JCRC) supports the safeguarding of Medicaid funding for Oregon’s most vulnerable populations, as well as funding for home and community-based service options. This includes support for the increase in demand for Medicaid due to recovery from the pandemic. The Oregon Health Plan currently provides health care coverage to one in four Oregonians.
Homelessness

The JCRC, along with its interfaith partners, is concerned about the homelessness crisis in the Portland area and across the state. We believe what is needed in the immediate term is an exponential increase in safe transitional shelters with wrap-around behavioral health and substance abuse services to accommodate the high number of people currently living on the streets. The JCRC supports legislation to advance this goal.
Holocaust Education Funding and Ethnic Studies
In 2019, the JCRC helped pass legislation requiring the Oregon Department of Education to include Holocaust and genocide education in public schools. However, there was no money attached to this legislation and the Oregon Jewish Museum and Center for Holocaust Education has absorbed most of the costs for developing resources and providing training. The JCRC supports legislation to fund teacher training, a statewide summit, and material/resource development through the OJMCHE.

The JCRC supports statewide ethnic studies standards for public kindergarten through grade 12. But these standards should include the history and contributions of the American Jewish community, along with the other historically marginalized communities (Black, Latinx, Asian, Native American).
Preventing Gun Violence 

The JCRC is committed to making Oregonians safer by keeping guns out of the hands of criminals and dangerous individuals. We continue to support efforts by coalition partners in developing and bringing gun violence prevention measures to the Legislature. 

Supporting Reproductive Choice
The JCRC believes that Jewish values compel us to support full access to safe and legal abortion care as basic health care. Every single person must be allowed to make their own moral and faith-informed decisions about their body and health. The JCRC supports legislation sharing these goals.
Climate Change Action
The JCRC believes that climate change is an urgent global security threat and one of the greatest moral issues of our time. We support legislation to promote renewable energy and other clean-energy innovations that will enable Oregon to lower its carbon footprint and help mitigate the dangerous impacts of climate change.
Protecting Workers Against Wage Theft 

The JCRC believes that every worker has the right to live and labor with dignity, safety and hope. The JCRC is a member of the Oregon Coalition Against Wage Theft, which plans to introduce several pieces of legislation this session. Several other organizations are also working on wage theft concepts and the JCRC may decide to endorse those bills as well.

